Your Missionaries to the Philippines

OLIPAS FAMILY

Heartbeat International Missions





First and foremost, I would like to praise our Almighty God for His grace and faithfulness over our lives, as a family and as a church. To our partners in the ministry, I pray that you are doing well and staying safe despite this unprecedented time. In this regard, I sincerely apologize for the delay of my report.

The Lord has always been faithful to Badoc Bible Baptist Church. The ministries that the Lord has entrusted to us did not stop even to these days. Soul-winning and home visitation still continue and more and more souls are getting saved everyday. God has also opened doors for us to share the gospel to different groups of professionals through the influence of the BBBC members. During the 22nd Anni-

versary of our church, nine followed the Lord through water baptism.

On behalf of Badoc Bible Baptist Church, we thank you for partnering and praying with us as we endeavor in advancing the kingdom of God. We pray that our partnership will get deeper and stronger through the grace of God. We thank you for all your prayers and financial help, and may God continue to bless you a thousandfold...